## BCI BOARD MEETIN MINUTES June 20, 2017

President Enos called the meeting to order at 7:00. Present were Donna, Kelly, Gail, and Barb. Guest were Ms. Diller, Joe Richmond and Officer Corp. Clark.

Ms. Diller reported that a resident reached out to her about the basketball court. Ms. Diller did talk to her and that she would need to call 911 non-emergency. Continuous reporting will assure more police patrol. Ms. Diller recommended consistent locking of the gate should make it easier which was just set up with a resident that lives close to the court. Also using high school kids that do community services if the resident is on vacation.

Joe Richmond reported his program is going well and kids are having a blast. He also proposed to his sponsors a Junior NBA Jamboree using all three courts here in Brookside. This would have about 600 kids in the program.

Office Clark agreed an explained about the police patrolling the area. He also informed us of the variety of new trainings they are doing with the new 24/7 community officers.

Gail reported on the car show and turned over the proceeds. After all deductions, it was \$600.

The meeting adjourned at 8:45.

Respectfully,

Barbara Smith